
May 23,2016 

State of Michigan 

Peters Indoor Range & Gun Shop, Inc. 

28631 Gratiot Avenue 

Roseville, Ml48066-4212 

(586) 773-7515 

petersindoorrange@yahoo.com 

Department of Environmental Quality 

Southeast Michigan District Office 

27700 Donald Court 

Warren, Ml48092-2793 

To Whom It May Concern: 

On April 28, 2016, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division (AQD), 

conducted an inspection of Peters Indoor Range & Gun Shop, Inc. At that time, lranna Konanahalli, 

Senior Environmental Engineer, informed me that he would be sending me a letter detailing the results 

of the inspection. On May 5, 2016, I received a letter from Mr. Konanahalli that provided a description of 

an alleged violation regarding Rule 201 pursuant to Rule 285 (cc) which requires HEPA filters, preferably 

HEPA class H14/U15 or better, for exhaust gases from the shooting range. 

I recently acquired Peters Indoor Range & Gun Shop, Inc. in March of 2016 and was unaware of 

Rule 201 or Rule 285. I first became aware of an alleged violation during the inspection performed by 

Mr. Konanahalli on April 28, 2016. I immediately contacted Astra Heating & Cooling and provided them 

with a copy of the letter to determine the next steps needed to correct the alleged violation. I was 

informed that a new exhaust system was necessary to maximize the effectiveness of the HEPA class 

H14/U15 filters. I expect to have the new exhaust system installed and operational with the appropriate 

HEPA class H14/U15 filters within 90 days of this letter, August 21,2016. With the installation of the 

new filters, the gun range will be operating under the Rule 201 permitting exemption, Rule 285 (cc). 

Sincerely, 

~M//-4, 
Robert W. Peters 

President and Owner 

Peters Indoor Range & Gun Shop, Inc. 


